Editor
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April 23, 2011

Recently you printed an attack on the staff and volunteers of the Santa Cruz  Resource  Center for  Nonviolence (RCNV) in a guest opinion by Robin  Kopit under the title “We do not need a center for intolerance.”  We were both saddened and disappointed by this irrational and largely unsubstantiated attack on one of the most morally principled education and advocacy institutions in our community.  

For 35 years the RCNV has provided this community and indeed the nation with extraordinary leadership in educating the young and old alike in both the attitudes and practices of supporting non-violence as a way of life. People of many religious faiths have found the RCNV a resource and support for their highest values of seeking justice for all and in their efforts to overcome bigotry and exclusion of the marginalized.  

We are aware that the RCNV has had its opponents as any advocacy group would have that takes a stand against structural violence and injustice by any state or corporate entity. The RCNV is not a perfect institution, but its staff has demonstrated both its integrity and its courage over the years by speaking truth to power and standing with the powerless. 

Mr Kopit, of course, is free to express his opinions & his prejudices, but we reject his unsubstantiated accusations as an effort to discredit the RCNV by innuendo, guilt by association and false claims. If the RSNV is a center for intolerance, it is its intolerance for injustice, falsehood and the many forms of violence that the strong exercise over the weak. The RCNV has stood over the years with the victims of U.S. imperial violence in Latin America, Viet Nam, the Middle East and other parts of the world; it has stood against the violence of men over women, against the violence of the rich over the poor; of the majority over the minority; and yes, of the violence of the powerful state of Israel over the people of Palestine whom it has dispossessed.

We suspect that it is the support the RCNV has given for the exploited and colonized Palestinian people that bothers Mr Kopit and has led him to his rash and generalized accusations. In fact, the leaders of the RCNV have made numerous efforts to include those who would defend Israel’s policies toward the Palestinians in its programs and educational efforts, inviting them to participate equally with others in public programs with respect and courtesy. Very recently the RCNV made a concerted effort to invite persons from a number of Israeli support groups to take equal time and leadership in a public program with Palestinian spokesperson Mazin Qumsiyeh. All those invited refused the offer. In this context, Mr Kopit’s attack on the RCNV seems indefensible and strident. We are pleased with the service that the RCNV has given to Santa Cruz and the larger community over the years and commend its staff for its tolerance – indeed its encouragement – of honest discussion and debate of contentious issues and its intolerance of exploitation and injustice wherever it occurs.
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